Kinross’s response re Publish What You Pay’s open letter

20 February 2020

Business & Human Rights Resource Centre invited Kinross to respond to Publish What You Pay’s (PWYP) open letter urging companies committed to the principles of the Extractive Industries Transparency Initiative (EITI) to comment on the U.S. Securities and Exchange Commission’s (SEC) recently proposed rule to implement Section 1504 of the Dodd-Frank Wall Street Reform and Consumer Protection Act. 

Kinross sent us the following response: 

Kinross is a supporting member of EITI and as such participates in project level reporting of payments to Governments. Kinross has disclosed such information since 2010 through its benefit footprint, published in its regular CR reports available at www.kinross.com, and more recently through Canada’s ESTMA law. 
 
The company will continue this reporting, regardless of possible changes to US SEC rules. 
[bookmark: _GoBack] 
Kinross is not currently engaged in lobbying the US Federal Government on policy matters and is not in a position to comment on the matter you have requested. However, as a point of efficiency, Kinross supports international alignment of reporting requirements.
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